
1 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 
THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 

LCTCS FACILITIES CORPORATION  
April 3, 2012 

4:00 p.m. 
 

A duly called meeting of the Board of Directors of LCTCS Facilities Corporation (the 
“Corporation”) was held by conference call on April 3, 2012. Those directors of the Corporation 
present included: Stevie Smith, Chair/President; Lambert Boissiere, Secretary/Treasurer, Billy 
Montgomery and, Judge Gene Thibodeaux. Other participants included Jan Jackson, Bill Obier, 
Brian Lafleur, Lane Sisung, Liza Sherman and Michele Nardini. 

 
Approval of Minutes from February 13, 2012 Meeting: 
  
 On the motion of Director Montgomery, seconded by Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere, the 
Board approved the minutes of the February 13, 2012 meeting, as presented. 
 
Design Build Request For Qualifications Evaluation Criteria 
 
 Bill Obier discussed the changes that were recommended in the evaluation criteria for the 
RFQ for design build teams. He said one important change would be that design build teams 
would be required to provide evidence that they had worked together previously on design build 
projects. Mr. Obier explained that the evaluation categories would remain the same, but would 
be organized and weighted differently. Director Gene Thibodeaux commented that it was 
important to monitor contractors to ensure they adhere to the criteria used to hire them after a job 
begins. 
 
 On the motion of Director Montgomery, seconded by Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere, the 
Board approved the revised evaluation criteria for the RFQ for design build contractor, as 
presented. 
 
Two Memoranda of Understanding for Capital Area Technical College, Westside Campus 
(Plaquemine): Canal Access and Sewer Plant Collaboration 
 
 Bill Obier said two Memoranda of Understanding were being created for the Westside 
Campus with Iberville Parish. He stated one was for the sewer treatment plant donation from 
Iberville Parish to the Facilities Corporation for the Westside Campus and the other was to 
provide access to the property for Iberville Parish to provide maintenance for a canal that 
bordered the north side of the property. Mr. Obier said the MOU for the sewer treatment plant 
was required for the Facilities Corporation to agree to accept, maintain and operate the donated 
sewer treatment plant, and the MOU for the canal would provide a 25 foot access corridor to 
Iberville Parish on the north side of the Westside Campus. Mr. Obier asked that the Board 
authorize the Chair to negotiate and execute the two MOUs. Jan Jackson added that the MOUs 
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